ASK AN EXPERT

July 2012

This month we talk to Mark B. Baer, Esq., a Pasadena, California family law attorney. Mr. Baer uses
social media extensively, including writing a blog, participating in LinkedIn discussions, and maintaining
a Pinterest account. For Mr. Baer, networking is about educating others and building relationships.

How has your use of social media evolved?

One reason I've been using social media as actively as I have
been is because it is an excellent way for me to share my bi-
monthly column in the San Gabriel Valley Psychological
Association’s newsletter with others. My column on
Psychology and Family Law was so well-received by the
members of the San Gabriel Valley Psychological Association,
that I decided to distribute it to a much broader audience. I
link discussions to the column in my social media efforts.

When I publish a blog article, I link it to a discussion on
LinkedIn, for example. When people start a discussion by
saying, here's my latest article, that's not going to attract a
reader’s attention. You have to put something in the
discussion description that will catch someone’s interest, so
they are actually moved to read the attached article, I post
much more frequently than I write. I'll post things that I
think are important for people to know. I'l find an article
link to it in a discussion and include a quote from the article
that I think would cause people to look at it. You're bringing
information to people's attention, so they're appreciative.
The general comments that I receive are that my articles are
very well-written and thought-provoking. My writings tend
to provoke critical thinking.

How have you used Pinterest?

I learned of Pinterest through LinkedIn. I don't just start my
own discussions; I also participate in discussions that other
people have started. After reading a posting on Pinterest, I
requested an invitation to join Pinterest. Upon receiving my
invitation to join Pinterest, I spent a little bit of time setting
up an account and posting my articles. It's been two and a
half months. I am regularly notified of people who “liked” a
certain “pin” that I posted or that they're following me. I'm
putting the material out there because I want to educate
people, and then the messenger also gets visibility. You're
going to get people who like what you say and your critics.
I started posting my material on Pinterest because that site
may attract a different audience for my writings.

What is the relationship between online networking and
in-person networking?

For me, they are very much the same thing. What I try to do
when networking, online and in person, is to educate people
and build relationships, and marketing is secondary. What
I've done with my blogs and other writings is to start sharing
the same 30-second “elevator speech” that I share with
people in in-person networking organizations. I feel that
family law has been handled in a very destructive way, and
what I share with people is this: “Like it or not, if there are
children of the relationship (regardless of their age), the

family still exists after the relationship ends. The manner in
which you end a relationship determines whether your family
will be functional or dysfunctional from that day forward.” I
have shared that simple message with people in person and
online, and have been told that it has had a big impact.
Relatively speaking, few people comment in any given online
discussion. I was at a conference in San Francisco for the
International Academy of Collaborative Professionals in
October and many people I had never met and who had never
commented on any of my postings introduced themselves to
me and thanked me for my articles. Some of those individuals
told me that they discuss my articles in their family law study
groups. Others told me that they teach courses in family law
and share my articles with their law students, and others have
even forwarded some of my articles to their congressmen. So
these postings have much more visibility than what we think,

How should attorneys be cautious when using social media?
If you start a discussion or get involved in somebody's
discussion, you need to understand that what you put out
there should make a positive impression on those reading it,
Otherwise, you should keep your mouth shut. It's out there
forever in the social media. You, therefore, need to think
twice about what you're going to say. Attorneys also need to
be careful about giving legal advice, because a lot of law is
state-specific, so you have to be careful of that and about
giving legal advice through the social media in general.
Nothing I've written is giving people legal advice; it's pointing
out what doesn’t work and why and gives people alternatives.

How much of a role does online networking play in
marketing your practice?

The use of social media has had the effect of bringing
interest and clients, but for me it's about building
relationships and educating people. I view the LinkedIn
profile as my resume, as my CV. It's basically an online
version of a firm brochure. If someone on a listserv or
otherwise is asking for a referral, then I can search my over
1,800 connections on LinkedIn, and see if I can be of
assistance by making an introduction. I've always referred
out far more than I've received, but that's OK. That's true in
social media and in face-to-face networking. If I make a
good referral, then I've made two people happy. If we get
involved in networking, what we’re doing is creating
relationships. You're building trust, When I refer business to
someone else, then they may refer clients to me as well, and
that's true whether it's coming through online connections or
in-person connections.
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